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The meeting began at 3:05pm

The minutes of October 11, 2006 were approved. 

Parking Structure Update

The architectural plans for the new parking structure are still waiting to be approved by the Department of State Architecture.
Korean Church Parking Update

Since the end of the fall semester, we haven’t had any parking agreement with the church because they do not see a year round need to use our facility for parking.  Sergeant Jonathan Ott is working on a contract with the church to have year round parking for staff and faculty.

Drop-off Zone Signs

Pictures of the drop-off zone in front of the Administration building were viewed.  There are drop-off zone signs posted against the side of the construction fence and on the yellow pole at the entrance of the drop-off zone.  The sign at the entrance has fallen off a couple of times due to the trucks used in the construction of the Humanities project running up against the sign.  The drop-off zone will be permanent and construction of the permanent zone will begin in June as part of the Humanities project.  The zone will be widened by moving in the stairs leading into the Administration building.  Permanent signs will be displayed designating the area as a drop-off zone.  The length of the drop-off zone will not be shortened.
Skateboarding Enforcement

On March 29th the police department conducted a skateboarding enforcement from 10:30 am to 1:30 pm.  Eighteen citations were issued and numerous warnings were given.  There were three officers strategically placed in areas of the inner-campus where clear signage is posted stating that there is no skateboarding allowed.  There are going to be more skateboarding enforcements as well as a pedestrian crossing enforcement.
Surplus of Red Tractor

The red tractor under the parking structure is in process of being surplused. 
Roundtable

Mike Stupy – In Lot C (east) he sees a lot of space wasted that could be made available for more parking.  The turn around area is taking up a lot of space in Lot C.  He suggested that the grass area near the auto shops be taken away to create space.
In Lot B he sees a lot of temporary parking permits and possibly students parking there.
In Lot C north by the Technical Arts building there used to be a spike strip at the stop sign so that cars do not enter it.  Now cars are entering the road going the wrong way.  There needs to be some signage so that cars do not enter through that road.

A lot of staff parking behind Lot C has been taken away due to the construction.  

This loss of parking is not permanent and will be replaced when construction is finished.

A recommendation was made by Chris Jeffries to not offer red reserved parking spaces as of July 1st due to the construction.  This will free up some spaces while construction takes place.  A suggestion was made to have managers allow their administrative assistants or other staff in their area to park in the managers reserved stall if the manager will not be on campus for the day.

The next meeting will be May 30th instead of June 13th due to graduation and the end of the semester.

The meeting ended at 3:45 p.m.


